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Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 26 July 2010

in The Hugh Miller Institute

Present:

Community Councillors: Anne Short (Chairwoman), Douglas McPhee, Vivienne Griffiths, 

Lynne Sproull, Jane Clunas

Youth Representatives: None Present 

Highland Councillor: Cllr David Alston 

Northern Constabulary: PC Williams

Community Council Secretary: Estelle Ellwood

Item
Details
Action

1
Chairwoman’s Welcome 

Anne welcomed the Councillors to the meeting. 

Apologies Cllr Craig Fraser, Julie Penwright, Douglas Cooper, Bob Clunas




2
Approval of previous minutes

     Proposed: Vivienne Griffiths                         Seconded: Jane Clunas




3
Youth Issues

There were no Youth Issues raised or discussed.




4
Police Report

PC Williams stated that there had been 32 incidents reported since the last meeting, but few occurred in Cromarty. He advised that:-

· a couple of wheelie bins have been reported missing. David said it was possible that they could have got stuck in the dustcart, if this happens the Refuse Officers are not allowed to try to remove them. The Highland Council will replace bins lost in this way free of charge.

· A wheelie bin was burned at the school

· A window box has been stolen from the Emporium

· Some fuel has been taken from a boat in the harbour




5


Matters arising from previous meeting
Action Points 12.4, 12.6, 13.5,14.2 and 14.3 were discussed at the Environmental Meeting on 1 July.




5.1
12.3 The Kennels

Lynne advised that she has not been able to locate the drawings for the new garage at The Kennels. She has asked for a copy.

 
LS

5.2
12.5 Tennis Courts

Lynne has emailed Kristina Dupar about the ownership of the site but has not yet received a response.


LS





5.3
13.2 Article in the Scotsman

Lynne advised that the research into the possibility of storing carbon in the Moray Firth would be completed later this year. The proposal is to store carbon in the rock base in the space left by oil removal. The site considered is more than 30 miles out into the North Sea.




6
Gaelic Chapel  (Item to be retained on the agenda.)

David has emailed Mr Nightingale to request a meeting with the new Trustees but has received no response to date. David will contact Mr Nightingale on his return to Cromarty.




7
Community Councillors’ Portfolios - Updates

This item will be retained on the Agenda to provide an opportunity for Councillors to give an update on their portfolio items. 

Jane Clunas – Dog Poo

Jane advised that the stake holding the bin in Victoria Park has broken. She has ordered a new stake.

Jane Clunas – Guide Book

Jane said that sales of the new Guide Book are going well, particularly in the Post Office.

Douglas McPhee – Transport

Please see Item 9.




8
Victoria Hall

Vivienne provided an update as follows:-

· The Lease Assignation agreement is still awaited

· The Service Level Agreement has been  signed – valid until 1 October.

· The Bank Mandates have been  updated.

· Finance handover from Estelle has been  completed. Vivienne recorded thanks to Estelle for all her assistance

· All small internal/external repairs have been completed including window cleaning and clock resetting; the hall front doors have been redecorated – Vivienne recorded thanks to Ronald Young. The remaining doors still need to be painted..

· Repair to external lighting is being undertaken by Highland Council

· A key holder review has been completed, and all key holders have been identified and listed. All current keys are now labelled and kept in a Keysafe, with a master set kept by Vivienne

· Renewal of Public Entertainment Licence is still outstanding and overdue. The Highland Council  now requires a new Electrical Test Certificate and Health & Safety Risk Assessment. Contractors have been instructed

· A Victoria Hall Finance Summary and Report is attached at Appendix A and a Victoria Hall Budget will hopefully be available for next C&DCC meeting.

Anne thanked Vivienne on behalf of all the Councillors for all her work with the Hall.








9
Feedback from Environmental Meeting 1 July 2010

Minutes of this meeting were issued to Councillors with the Agenda.

Anne ran through the minutes of the meeting. Comments raised as follows:-

2.5 27 Bank Street
Concerns raised over replacement windows are still ongoing
David will contact David Baldwin to see if this matter is still ongoing.

2.7 Satellite Dishes 

No action taken on the production of a leaflet providing advice on the installation of satellite dishes.
David will contact David Baldwin to see if this matter is still ongoing.

2.8 Access Road to Treatment Works

Anne has received a response from Mr Nightingale about the livestock on the path. He said that he is not aware that a bull had been placed on the land. He felt that in a rural area, people should expect to see livestock roaming around. He did not feel it appropriate for the entire path to be fenced, as this would like unsightly. There are currently no livestock in the field or on the Brae, but it is expected that livestock will be there again later in the year.

2.9 Victoria Park

Douglas expressed concern that a cheque for £1k was passed to Ian Hay to reinstate this area and no such work has been completed. Ronald agreed to contact the football club to find out what they want to do about the narrowed pitch.

2.16 Well Lane Issues

It has still not been confirmed if planning permission was required for the arch or not. Lynne will speak to Erica McArthur about this.

3.1 Cromarty Cemetery
Anne has asked people to write directly to Ian Hay to express their concerns about the state of the Cemetery. David said that he will take some photos and email them to Ian Hay.

3.3 Fingerpost by Clunes House 

Jane advised that this has been repaired.

3.6 Litter Bin at Multi-Court

Vivienne suggested that the wheelie bin at the front of Victoria Hall could be placed by the multi court and the Caretaker asked to put it out for emptying.

3.7 Walled Garden

David thinks that the damaged wall is the property of Mr Nightingale.

3.8 New Sign Request

It had been agreed that the Community Council would carry out an audit of all sign posts in the town to determine requirements. Anne and David will meet to carry out this audit.

3.10 Bus Service

It had been suggested that the Community Council should carry out a review of the bus service. Estelle put up posters and complaints forms in the Post Office to be completed by people experiencing problems on the Cromarty to Inverness service. 

100 forms were placed in the post office on 4 July. To date 87 forms have been taken but only 9 forms have been completed and returned. Estelle provided a summary of the complaints received. Estelle will forward this information to Di Agnew, Liz Cowie, Sheila Fletcher and Craig Fraser.

Craig submitted an article to the Ross-shire Journal last week about the poor bus service. He has produced some generic forms to be completed by anyone in the Black Isle who has experiensed a problem with the local bus services.
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Liz Cowie, Ward Manager (Dingwall & Seaforth) has emailed Anne to provide information about the Transport Forum. The next meeting will take place on Wednesday 25th August in the Council Chamber, Dingwall at 6.00 p.m. and Steve Walker, the new Managing Director of Stagecoach will be attending. Anne will ask John Wood if he can attend this meeting. If he is unable to attend, Anne will try to attend.

Sheila Fletcher, Network Development Officer with the Community Transport Association, is the Chair of the Transport Forum. She has also written to Anne to invite Councillors to attend future meetings of the Transport Forum.

4.1 East Church Disabled Access

David, Anne and Lynne met with the local residents and Sam Russell, the Architect to discuss the concerns raised. It was agreed that the work will be carried out as per the plans. David said that it is scheduled to start mid August.

4.2 Seagulls

Estelle asked Kristina Dupar to make the information available on Cromarty Live as requested at the meeting. 

4.3/ 4.4/ 4.5/ 4.6

Estelle provided a Useful Contact List containing this information, and some other useful numbers, which Kristina has placed on Cromarty Live, under Local Information.


AS/JW

10

10.1

10.2

10.3


Treasurer’s Report at 26.07.2010

Income: (28.06.10  to 26.07.10)

Guide book sales


£140.00

Total income:



£140.00

Expenditure:

Secretarial expense: July 

£50.00 

Storage rental    -13 weeks

£32.50

Total expenditure:


£82.50

Accounts Receivable:


£70.00

Accounts Payable balance:

Nil

Bank & Cash in hand balances at 26.07.10  =    £39,631.48
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11.1

11.2


Highland Councillor’s Report

Footpaths Signs

David asked the Councillors to confirm their views on the inclusion of Gaelic on all signposts. The Councillors agreed that Gaelic should be included on all NEW signs or signs that need to be replaced. Anne has already passed this information on to Di Agnew and Philip Waite.

LEADER Grants for Core Paths

David said that Community Councils should submit the applications for grants and the deadline date is 30 July. Anne and Jane will meet to look at the application forms.
AS/JC

12

12.1 


Planning

Highland Councillors do not participate in planning related discussions and are not present for this Agenda item.

Mr Shepherd – 31 Bayview Crescent – Erection of Conservatory. Lynne will look at the drawings.
LS

13

13.1 

13.2

13.3

13.4
Dr Forth’s Bequest (Item to be retained on the agenda.)
Allotments/Gardens/Trees/Memorial Garden

Jane conformed that the site in front of the Ropeworks is owned by the Highland Council. Sam Lowe is happy to provide information/recommendations on suitable trees.

Tennis Courts

Jane advised that the recommendation from AMSS is NOT to increase the size of the existing multi court to provide a tennis court. It has been suggested that a new court should be installed on the rough area where the swings were located. It has been recommended that this should be surfaced with Texplay II as this lasts indefinitely and is virtually vandal proof. The estimated cost is £30k.  Anne will contact Di Agnew to discuss costs for clearing of the site and ask her to discuss the matter with Ian Goode who is responsible for the park. Jane will contact Kirsty Macrae of the Scottish Lawn Tennis Association about the possibility of match funding. It was agreed that this would be a much more suitable site, as it will mean that similar activities are co-located and the nets could be stored in the Victoria Hall. The Hall could also be used for changing purposes.

Victoria Park – Play equipment for Toddlers

Anne, Julie and Ronald will meet the parents and toddlers in Victoria Park on Thursday 29 July to discuss play equipment needs. Anne will also discuss the needs for Townlands Park with Nora Watson.

Community Storage Facility

The large table has been removed from the HMI and taken to the Victoria Hall Meeting room. Vivienne will now look at possible storage solutions which can utilise this space.

It is planned to hold a Public Consultation meeting at the end of January when the details on all viable projects would be presented to the public for discussion.
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Correspondence




14.1
Moray Firth Partnership

Marine Scotland is holding a public stakeholder consultation event to discuss the Strategic Environmental Assessment and Draft Plan for Offshore Wind in Scottish Territorial Waters. The meeting will be held on Wednesday 4 August from 2pm – 4pm at The Town House, High Street, Inverness. Members of the public are welcome to attend but should advise Alison Macquarrie of their intention to attend on 0131 244 1617 or email offshorewindconsultation@scotland.gsi.gov.uk
The draft plan is open for public consultation until 16 August 2010 and is

available at www.scotland.gov.uk/Topics/marine/marineenergy/wind 




14.2
The Scottish Parliament

David Stewart MSP has written to advise that the “Commissioner for Victims and Witness (Scotland) Bill has now been lodged in Parliament. The Bill aims to promote and safeguard the interests of victims and witnesses in Scotland. It is due to be scrutinised by the Justice and Finance Committees in the autumn. Further information is available at http://www.scottish.parliament.uk/S3/bills/MembersBills/index.htm



14.3
Nicole Wallace -LEADER 

Nicole has written to say that Rural communities will be able to bid for a share of funding to bring enhanced broadband to their areas.

The new investment is being delivered by the LEADER scheme which supports small-scale, community driven projects in rural areas and is aimed at improving coverage and bringing faster broadband rural communities. Applications need to be submitted by local action groups by 30 September. Further information is available at www.highlandleader.com







14.4
Craig Fraser – Waste Bins

Craig emailed Katrina Taylor to advise her that the plinth on the public waste bin at the car park by the bus shelter had broken. She has arranged to have this replaced.




15
A.O.B.


15.1
Gardens in Townlands Park

Douglas advised that there are a couple of gardens which are very overgrown and not being maintained by tenants. This is a condition of tenancy. This information should be passed to Nora Watson of Townlands Tenants Association who should advise Highland Council accordingly.




15.2
Cromarty Horticultural Show

Jane advised that the annual competition will take place on 8 August. Trophies will be awarded for Best container, Best sweet pea, Best garden, and Best environmental/wildlife garden. There have been very few entries so far.





Anne thanked everyone for attending and for their input.

Date of Next Meeting

Monday 30 August 2010 at 7.30pm

in the Hugh Miller Institute




Diary Dates

Black Isle Ward Forum – “Services for Older Folk”

Date and Time: Thursday 26 August 2010 – 6pm – 8pm

Venue: Culbokie Primary School
APPENDIX A

VICTORIA HALL FINANCE SUMMARY AND REPORT

For Cromarty & District Community Council Meeting at 26th July 2010

Bank & Cash Balances @ 15/07/10

VHMC General Hall a/c no 06001246
£8,525.78

VHMC YDW a/c no 06001254

£7,006.03

Petty Cash Balance



£        5.61

INCOME

1. Hall Rental Income is healthy despite the usually quieter months. The VHMC is looking to diversify its ability to encourage use of the hall, although keeping the existing scale of Hall charges for use. An example is the forthcoming ‘Blackheart’ Concert on 18th August where there is no hire charge in lieu of a 50% share of Ticket Sales.

2. The VHMC is looking at a stricter cancellation policy over bookings not honoured (sometimes at very short notice). Currently there is ‘no charge for no use’.

3. The VHMC is looking to maximise all available outside funding sources including the current Energy Efficiency initiatives.

EXPENDITURE

1. In creating the 2010/11 Budget, the VHMC is reviewing all Hall Costs –

a) Caretaking – A full review of the current Job Description, Salary and Duties is due to be completed by 31/10/10.

b) Consumables – A review of current stocks and sources of supply has resulted in a full stock take and a change in suppliers. These actions are expected to result in a significant saving.

c) Telephones – A review of the current contracts has resulted in an immediate change to a new consolidated 24 month contract that is expected to realise savings of between £300 and £400 per year.

d) Insurance – A full review will take place after the Assignment of the Hall Lease.

e) Energy – A VHMC review of energy efficiency is expected to result in significant cost reductions, although probably not in 2010/11. 

Vivienne Griffiths
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MINUTES APPROVED


27/09/10
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